
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
May 2023 
 
 
 
Dear Friends and Supporting Churches, 
 

“. . . No man, having put his hand to the plough, and looking back, is fit for the kingdom of God.” 
(Luke 9:62) 

 
At the time of this writing, I am in the States to give my daughter Sara away in marriage and to attend to 
some urgent personal business here. I am grateful to you for your faithful prayers and support, and I am 
grateful to God for keeping us on the field in Guatemala. 
 
New Church Intern: 
 
About 12 years ago, I baptized a young man here whose name is Luis Damian. Soon after being baptized, 
Luis started attending another independent Baptist church in Guatemala City. While involved at that church, 
Bro. Luis began studying for the ministry and completed his studies. Now Bro. Luis is back with us here in 
Piedra Parada Cristo Rey and has become one of our interns. I have confidence in Bro. Luis Damian and 
his valuable contribution to this ministry, and I believe that God will use him greatly here in Guatemala. 
 
I am also glad to report that God has added another family to our soul-winning team here in Cristo Rey!  
Last February, the Santos-Gomez family made the vital decision to obey our Lord’s command to preach the 
Gospel from house to house in their home village every Saturday at the same time. This is a great victory 
for our church and for the Guatemalan people. We look forward to seeing God’s blessings. Glory to God! 
 
Please pray for Angel Alvarado, a Christian businessman here in Guatemala who is interested in helping us 
start a new church in the heavily populated village of El Porvenir, Villa Canales, Guatemala.   
 
Believe me when I say that we would not have made it this far without your prayers. God keeps opening 
doors here because of your prayers! 
 
THANK YOU, AND KEEP PRAYING! 
 
Angel Lopez 
GUATEMALA 
 


